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We opened an investigation upon receipt of information that the Principal Investigator (PI) of 
several NSF awards was affiliated with another institution and did not disclose the affiliation on 
his NSF proposals or awards. We reviewed records obtained from the awardee and the PI and 
interviewed the PI. We found no evidence that the PI had actually accepted a position at the other 
institution. During the course of the investigation, however, award underspending was also 
identified. The PI was aware of the underspending, said it was due to a lack of students, and 
provided justification and notification to NSF in annual reports.  
 
This case is closed with no further action taken. 
 
 


